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Patient Identifiable Information Redaction 
 
Practices often send examples of inappropriate requests by secondary care into the LMC 
office so we can collate and raise issues at our liaison meetings. However, the LMC cannot 
receive patient identifiable information so please can you ensure that everyone in your 
practice is aware that anything sent into the LMC must be redacted. Thank you. 
 

GP Staff Training Team Update 
 
The GP Staff Training Team has worked very hard to 
deliver as much virtual training as possible during the 
pandemic. They are now hoping to restart some face 

to face courses from September but will cautiously book on a month by month basis to allow for minimal disruption should we 
experience another wave. Unfortunately there will be no Practice Manager or Practice Nurse conferences this year but the hope 
is that these will resume in 2022, COVID allowing. The Team produce regular email updates so please keep your eyes open for 
these as they contain useful information about courses on offer. 

 
EKHUFT/CCG/LMC Interface 
 
The LMC received a detailed presentation regarding the legacy and ongoing impact of covid on patient services. The Trust would 
endeavour to keep practices informed about the status of its services so that patients can be informed at the time of referral.  
EKHUFT has introduced a new process for acute medical referrals at the William Harvey Hospital. The Emergency Department 
(ED) has introduced a referral phone number that is answered by a senior experienced acute nurse who will collect all referral 
information. If the referral is complex the Consultant and Nurse will hold a conference call with the GP to collect any additional 
information.  This was positively received by LMC representatives at the meeting. However, this new process is currently on trial 
and users are encouraged to share their experiences with the LMC office who can then liaise with the Trust regarding its ongoing 
implementation.  
 
The new NHS standard contract is introducing a requirement for Trusts to audit Primary and Secondary Care interface and the 
Trust and LMC had tentative discussions about adopting the methodology the LMC used for its Workload Survey in the Summer 
of 2020.  
 

Medway Community Health Foundation Trust (MCH)/LMC Interface 
 
We recently met with MCH and discussed Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) Report requests. MCH recognised that some 
of the timeliness GPs are being asked to follow are strict but it had limited flexibility with these as they are mandated. Practices 
should note that these timeliness are only for sharing urgent concerns. 
  
MCH has also been working hard to address clinical backlogs in phlebotomy, spirometry, MSK and Diagnostic waits for children 
and hopes that practices will continue to see improvements over the coming weeks and months. It was also looking forward to 
continuing the transformation of Community Nursing, aligning these teams closer to PCNs. 
  
Finally, MCH will be advising practices that it will stop accepting the old pro-forma for phlebotomy following the introduction of 
Order Comms. 
  

PCQS 
 
The LMC continues to work with the CCG regarding the roll out of Phase 1 services in Medway and development of service 
specifications for phase 2.  
  
Practices in Medway will soon begin delivering PCQS services. The CCG recognises the investment practices have made to 
prepare for delivery and that capacity in these services will be limited for sometime due to the pandemic. In view of this the CCG 
was working with the LMC to secure a block payment for practices. Further details will follow. 
  
The CCG and LMC have prioritised Spirometry, PSA monitoring and MGUS services for phase 2 roll out. Details are still being 
worked out and more detail will follow. 
 

Darent Valley Hospital (DVH)/LMC Interface 
 
The LMC joined DVH for their bi-annual meeting.  The group looked back on the year and discussed restart and recovery. 
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Mindfulness May Events 
 
Every Wednesday in May Kent LMC are holding events to promote the help and 
resources available, to all practice staff, to improve mental health and wellbeing.  
Each session will last an hour from 1pm-2pm and cover different topics aimed to 
help support you; 
 
5th May—An Introduction to Mindfulness, Dr Neil Pilai, GP in Tenterden & 
Mindfulness teacher 
12th May—Help me Sleep! Sue Gray, Sleep Coach & Therapist 
19th May—Takeaway Tips for Stress Management, Dr Farnaaz Sharief, Manage 
your Mind 
26th May—CLANGERS, Health & Wellbeing (Connect, Learn, be Active, Notice, 
Give back, Eat well, Relax and Sleep), Dr Phil Hammond, NHS Doctor, Private 
Eye Journalist, Campaigner & Comic 
 
It's so important to look after ourselves as well as others during these challenging times, and we hope these sessions will be well 
received.  The events are FREE to attend, open to all practice staff and will be held via Microsoft Teams. To register please click 
on the links above.  Please note you will have to register for each event you wish to attend. 
 

A Fond Farewell to Dr John Allingham 
 
Dr John Allingham will be retiring from the LMC at the end of May after 11 years of serving GPs 
and practices across Kent and Medway. 

John has had an interesting career since qualifying as a Medical Practitioner.  He commenced a 
short service commission in the Royal Army Medical Corps, where he reached the rank of 
Major.   

John was a GP partner in Bedfordshire in the later 1990s.  In 2001 John entered the world of 
sports medicine  and became the team doctor for the Subaru World Rally Team before moving 
to East Kent.  John has worked in Hythe and Dover as a GP partner and more recently a 
salaried GP in Canterbury. 

In 2010 John joined the LMC as a Medical Secretary for two days a week where he has 
dedicated the last 11 years to protecting general practice and supporting individual GPs and 
practices.  He has seen such a lot of change and been an integral part of the LMC.   

John has always been a keen educationalist and was instrumental in the development of the GP Staff Training Team.  He leaves 
behind a legacy including establishing the first University approved minor illness training course for nurse practitioners, writing 
protocols which are still used by Canterbury Christchurch University. 

John was awarded the prestigious accolade of Fellow of the Royal College of General Practitioners, something he was delighted 
to receive. 

Canterbury Rugby Club have been fortunate to have John as their team doctor for the last 15 years.  This was something John 
really enjoyed, combining his love of Rugby and medicine and meant he could watch and be part of the Canterbury Rugby 
community. 

I am sure you will want to join me in wishing John a long and happy retirement ‘up north’ in Yorkshire where he is relocating to be 
nearer to his children and first grandchild. 

Thank you John for all you have achieved on behalf of your GP colleagues and practice teams.    

 
 
 

The Kent LMC Annual Conference 2021 will be held in the afternoon of  
14th October at the Orchards Events Centre, West Malling, ME19 6BJ.  

Please ensure you mark the date on your calendar! 
Keynote speakers include Dr Richard Vautrey, Chair of the BMA GPC in England and Chair of GPC 

UK, Dr Nikki Kanani, GP in south-east London & Medical Director of Primary Care for NHSE/I, Bill Mil-
lar, Director of Primary Care and Dr Navin Kumta, GP and Clinical Chair, NHS Kent & Medway CCG, 

and Dr Phil Hammond, NHS Doctor, Private Eye Journalist, Campaigner  & Comic
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